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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

June 10, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FEDERAL

Legislation nearly identical to House Majority Leader Tom Delay’s bill (see Legislative Brief of 5/29/03) to boost the minimum guarantee from 90.5% to 95% is gaining moderate support in the United States Senate.  

The Senate measure (S.1090) was introduced on May 21, 2003 by Senator George Voinovich (R/OH).  To date the bill has secured the support of 21 Senators.  Both measures are entitled, the “Highway Funding Equity Act of 2003.”

In remarks printed in the Congressional Record on the day S.1090 was introduced, Senator Voinovich outlined his rationale for introducing the measure; “ The goal of this legislation is to improve the rate-of-return on donor states' dollars to guarantee that federal highway program funding is more equitable for all states.  Donor states seek only their fair share, and I look forward to working with my colleagues to improve highway funding equity during the upcoming surface transportation reauthorization process.”

Critics of the “Highway Funding Equity Act of 2003” have claimed that the measure, which boosts funding to some states, is designed to blunt discussion of either indexing or raising the federal gasoline tax.  These critics contend that the Reauthorization proposal offered by the Bush Administration on May 14 (SAFETEA), which would provide $240 billion for surface transportation projects over the next six years, is inadequate.  They also argue that more transportation dollars, not a shifting of existing transportation dollars, is needed to properly address America’s mobility needs in the reauthorization legislation that Congress hopes to craft this year.
STATE

State Audit Request – Senator Alarcon

The Joint Legislative Audit Committee today approved a request by State Senator Alarcon to audit a variety of issues related to the MTA’s management of contracted legal services, specifically the services provided by Wasserman, Comden & Casselman.  

The Audit request outlines a number of allegations regarding financial conditions at the MTA and attempts to link the MTA’s financial viability and its ability to fund transportation projects to its management of contracted legal services.  During the hearing, a representative of Argonaut insurance testified to express concerns regarding the MTA’s contracted legal services.  

The State Auditor has not indicated when this audit will begin.  However, we have recently been notified that the 2002 audit request by Senator Alarcon regarding MTA Service Sectors will begin soon.

If you have any questions or would like a copy of the audit request please feel free to contract Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122. 
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